Opening words of the Thuringian Minister of education and cultural affairs, Prof. Dr. Jens Goebel, to the 2. international symposium on „Biodiversity of the Himalaya“ from 8th to 10th April 2005

Dear Sirs and Madams,

welcome to the 2. international and interdisciplinary symposium on „Biodiversity of the Himalaya“. I very much regret that, I can not give my greetings personally. The employees of the Natural History Museum of Erfurt have an essential part on these international project. So, it is pleasure on mine that Erfurt as the capital of Thuringia serve as hostess the second time of your symposium.

What is the reason, that a thuringian museum and his furtherance society deal with this project more than 10 years?

The answer to this question shows a secret of a well founded scientific and museums work, which orientate on current problems of our world on each special scientific fields.

The man made frontiers are without any importance for the life on earth, also on his basics, richness, vulnerability or his threat.

At present time globalisation is controversal on many people, but in case of scientific work and nature protection it is a necessity. It exist only one world. Her 

welfare is also ours. Of course, their problems – where always they exist – are our problems.

Therefore the cooperation and the cultivation of a worldwide scientific network is necessary. These network has to show to all the richness and diversity of life on earth to bring sensibility of the endangered nature. 

The Natural History Museum of Erfurt concentrated his work since the reopening in 1995 on the nature of our countryside, especially on middle Thuringia. This concentration was a good one for reception of the exhibition and also for the employees of the museum to fulfill their assignement of education.

The high quality of these work was honoured last year with the Hessian-Thuringian Museum's award.

However, a concentration to obvious subjects is only succesfull, if the scientist 

has an overview on whole problem of his science. Therefore the possibility of 

the meeting and scientific exchange is absolutely essential, and therefore I 'm glad of your participation on this important symposium.

I wish the symposium success and all of you a pleasant and comfortable stay in Thuringia and his capital Erfurt.
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